Minutes of the LRRHAA Committee meeting held at 7.30pm on Tuesday3rd November 2015

Those in Attendance

Colin Sharp




Chair (and acting Secretary)
Phil Hart




Vice Chair

Ian Matten




President and Trustee
Andrew Benfield



Trustee

Colin Cavey




Committee member

Terry Pike




Committee member
Paul Wavell




Lettings Secretary

Arnold Harpin



Treasurer

Also present

Laura Laubeova

1. Apologies were received from David Penwarden (Trustee) – with grateful thanks for the box of Ferrero Rocher chocolates - Pearl Bevan and Nick van Hear (Committee members) and Mr Khimding (Nepalese representative)  
2. The minutes of the meeting on 29th September 2015 were read and agreed.

3. Matters arising:


a. 
Brewster Cup.  Ian Matten agreed to have the criteria for the Brewster 
Cup available for the AGM.


b.
ODFFA Allotment Competition.  The Committee were delighted to hear 
from Ian Matten that the Association had won the Alderman Knight trophy for 
the best kept allotment in Oxford.  The Chair replied this was a fitting result 
which represented the hard work and effort put in by many members over the 
year.  It was agreed that the trophy would be kept in the Container but that 
Phil Hart would explore whether or not a suitable board with board with a 
photo of the trophy could be placed on the gate.



c.
Toilet.  Repairs will completed over the winter.


d.
Water System.  Phil Hart undertook to investigate a National Lottery bid 
for  money to install the isolating valves.

e.
The Chair reported that OCC should be cutting the hedge within the 
next fortnight.

4. Update from Treasurer.  

a.
The Treasurer reported that there were still some members who had 
yet to pay their rent.  The Committee agreed that all those who were still 
outstanding should be warned in writing to pay within 14 days and that if they 
did not, the Committee would consider their eviction.  


b.
The Committee asked the Treasurer to add the 2013/.2014 balance 
sheet in the same format as the 2014/2015 sheet which had been distributed 
to allow members to compare the figures at the AGM.
5.
AGM timetable and paperwork.  The Chair presented the list of nominations for officers and committee membership which had been received by the deadline of 1200 on 3rd November.  As there were six nominations for the five committee posts, he explained that an election would need to be held and produced a draft voting sheet which was approved.   The Chair also highlighted one item of AOB received within the deadline he would add to the AGM Agenda.

After the meeting.  As one nominee has withdrawn his nomination to be a committee member, an election will not be needed.  The Chair called for a volunteer from within the membership to act as Secretary for the AGM.  
6. AOB.


a.
ODFAA prize money.  The Alderman Knight trophy comes with a prize 
of £150. After discussion it was agreed that the members should be asked to 
vote at the AGM on whether it should be set against a rent increase in view of 
the hard work put in by all to achieve the award, or put into the capital 
replacement fund to be used towards new capital items such as mowers, 
strimmers or the tractor.


b.
It was agreed that roadways would be blocked off weekend of 7/.8 
November.  After the meeting: the farmer has been informed.

c.
The Shop.  Phil Hart reported that he had had a meeting with the VSM 
who had agreed to pay back all that the shop owed to the Association.  A 
cheque would be forthcoming shortly and this would mean that the shop 
would be totally independent of the Association with all liabilities cleared.

6.  The next meeting will be on Tuesday 8 December at 7.30 pm 
7.  There being no other business the meeting closed at 8.30 pm


